## TOWN COUNCIL MEETING June 4, 2018

The Town Council met June 4, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight Glenn Littleton Marvin Crumpton Marilyn Collins Neil Benson Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from May 21, 2018.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from May 21, 2018 as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight explained to the Council the June 18<sup>th</sup> meeting need to be canceled due to not having enough for the meeting, so the next meeting will be July 2, 2018.

Mayor Hight recognized Tommy Glasscock with the Board of Education.

Tommy Glasscock explained to the Council about the SR Officer for THS. He stated that the Board of Education had put \$41,000.00 per officer in each school in Chilton County. Mr. Glasscock said they want to partner with the Town for a SR Officer. This would put an Officer at the school for 5 days a week.

Corey Clemons with THS thanked the Council and Town for working with the School and hoped that the Council, Board of Education, and Town could partner together to have an officer at the school 5 days a week.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve a SR officer for THS. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight recognized Theresa Curtis that has a water issue.

Theresa Curtis explained to the Council that on March 30, 2018 her son found her trailer at 1293 Indiana Ave. was flooded. She said the power and water was turned off 2 years ago. Ms. Curtis is wanted the town to pay for the damages to her trailer because the water should have been off.

Terry Jackson explained to the Council that a lock was put on the meter and when he went over to look at the meter box he found the lock in the bottom of the meter box and it had been cut off.

Julie Adams explained to the Council that back on April 11, 2005 Mrs. Curtis parents were granted a variance for Theresa Curtis to leave there to take care of her parents. On May 5, 2016 Theresa Curtis ask the variance board to replace her old trailer with a new because it was molded, the ceiling is leaking and falling apart. The variance board motion failed to lack of motion. In December 2016 the water was turned off in her son's name.

Mayor Hight stated she would need to contact our Town Attorney.

## Department Heads

Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of his activity sheet for May. He stated that the Dodge Chargers have been on gov deals and are only getting around \$7000.00 each for them. He stated he would be taking all the police equipment off the cars and place them for sale at the Town Hall to see if they could get a better price.

Josh Parker with the Fire department told the Council that the movies in the park would start this Friday and there would be a total of 4 movies for the month of June. They had 4 sponsorships which were John Shearon, Ellison Memorial Funeral Home, Red Zone Jemison, and Probate Judge Bobby Martin. He stated he has contacted the Clanton paper and has been posted on the Fire Department Facebook page.

Ribbit – June 8<sup>th</sup>
Safe Harbor – June 15<sup>th</sup>
Step Dogs – June 22<sup>nd</sup>
My Mothers future Husband – 29<sup>th</sup>

Josh Parker also reported they have 2 people in the 160 fire class Randolph Montoya, and Evan Bryan.

Josh Parker reported he has Will Johns that is in EMT school, which could be a Vol-Fireman for calls. Johnathon Ellison, Bobby Watley, and Brent Conway all are certified fire firefighters and paramedics and could work shift work if needed when someone is out.

Josh Parker reported the Phillip Porter has been reinstated with the fire department and will be back on shift work for June.

Council Member Collins moved to approve Jonathon Ellison, Bobby Watley, and Brent Conway for shift work as needed and Will Johns as a Vol-Fireman for calls. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Terry Jackson reported that Otto Garbage Cans had contacted him about renewing a contract with them for a year that would lock in the price of Garbage cans if the Town needed anymore and for parts. He stated there is no few for renewing contract.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the contract with Otto Garbage Cans. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Terry Jackson reported to the Council on the Sewer being stopped up from Franklin St. to Hwy 31 and Alabama Ave. He had Video Industrial Services out of Birmingham to come down and unstop it and video to see what was going on. Terry stated he had gotten a price from them for cleaning it out and putting in a slip lining under Hwy 31 and rail road to fix the problem and it would cost \$9276.00.

Council Member Collins moved to approve for Video Industrial Services to slip line the sewer under Hwy 31 and railroad tracks. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Terry Jackson reported on the water, that they have filled the Old Jemison Tank back up and they are back online.

Terry Jackson also reported on the Storm Shelter is almost complete.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reported the Thorsby Athletic Department is asking for an Ad for the Athletic Program for Football. She state the Town in the past has purchased a full page ad for \$120.00

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Ad for the THS Athletic Program. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Angela with Calvin Cassady Co. reported on the SRF project, public hearing was today and the next step would be the planning and spec. for project.

Robert Hight also gave the Council a copy of the Sequence of Events for the Thorsby Elementary School Demolition.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Financial Statement as presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the bills, transfer funds for June 4, 2018. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman moved to adjourn. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

|            | Robert Hight Mayor | = |
|------------|--------------------|---|
| ATTEST:    |                    |   |
| Town Clerk |                    |   |